
BLACKAHWK SCHOOL DISTRICT 
500 BLACKHAWK ROAD 

BEAVER FALLS, PA  15010 
BOARD OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS JANUARY WORK SESSION 

Blackhawk High School Library 
January 13, 2022 

 
Dr. Makoczy called the Session to order at 7:30PM.  Following the pledge of allegiance, roll call was 
taken.  Those in attendance were: 
Mr. Jones  Mr. Yonkee  Mr. Battaglia       Mrs. Kalcevic Mrs. Cline                          
Mrs. Mansell (7:40) Dr. Makoczy  Mr. Huzyak  Mrs. Helsing 
      
Also in attendance: 
Dr. Postupac – Superintendent    Attorney Jordan Shuber- Solicitor     
 
Mr. Huzyak made a motion, Mr. Battaglia seconded to approve December Minutes 
Verbal Vote, 8 yes 0 no, Motion Carried 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT   
Pam Hupp commented on 5.2 
Christy Long commented on 5.2 
Melissa commented on 5.2 
Barb Brown commented on BIS HVAC, 11.1, and 5.2 
 
Mrs. Mansell made a motion, Mrs. Kalcevic seconded  to limit public comment to 3 minutes. 
Roll call vote yes, Mrs. Helsing, Mr. Huzyak, Mrs. Kalcevic, Dr. Makoczy, Mrs. Mansell, Mr. Yonkee 
No, Mr. Jones, Mr. Battaglia, Mrs. Cline 
6 yes, 3 no Motion Carried 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT RESUMED 
Dave Gettemy commented on 6.5 
Neil Morrison commented on 4.10 and 5.2 
Pat Fogle commented on 5.2 
Ashley McCullough commented on last month’s board meeting behavior 
Gwen DeLuca commented on 5.2 
Adam Van Zalinger commented on retirements and resignations. 
 
EDUCATIOM COMMITTEE 
Mrs. Kalcevic made a motion, Mrs. Helsing seconded to approve item 5.2 
5.2 Approval is recommended for the removal of Sections 3(a) and 3(e) on pages 1 and 2 of the Health 
and Safety Plan, removal of the “PA DoH Outbreak Containment Procedures” and “PA DoH Closure 
Recommendations” on pages 4 and 5 of the Health and Safety Plan, and modification of Section 3(e) on 
pages 8 and 9 of the Health and Safety plan to coincide with updated CDC guidelines. 
Roll call vote yes, Mr. Huzyak, Mrs. Kalcevic, Dr. Makoczy, Mrs. Mansell, Mr. Yonkee, Mr. Battaglia, Mrs. 
Helsing 
No, Mr. Jones, Mrs. Cline 
7 yes, 2 no, Motion Carried 
 



VISITORS 
Barb Brown asked about the search for the Business Manager 
Rachel Silvy thanked the board for the mask option in the Health and Safety Plan 
Neil Morrison asked about the postponement of the Northwestern sale and a tax referendum plan 
Mindy Fogle asked for clarification regarding the Health and Safety Plan 
Kelly Halaja asked about school streaming 
Zack Hayward commented on the retirement of Cherie Brown and thanked her for her service. 
Attorney Shuber thanked Dr. Postupac and the administration for working together. 
Rachel Cline addressed the Northwestern Closing and sale timeline for reference, commented on plans 
for ESSER funds, possibly utilizing an interim Business Manager to continue the search and normal board 
procedures. 
 
Mr. Huzyak made a motion Mrs Kalcevic seconded to adjourn the Work Session at 10:12PM 
Verbal Vote, 9 yes, 0 no Motion Carried 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


